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THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Letter dated 19 September 1979 from the Permanent Representative
of Hungary to the United Nations addressed to the President of

the General Assembly and to the Secretary-General

I have the honour to refer to my letter dated 30 May 1979 addressed to the
President of the thirty-third session of the General Assembly (A/33/575), in which
it was stated that in the view of the Hungarian People's Republic anyone who is not
appointed by the People's Revolutionary Council of the People's Republic of
Kampuchea has no right to act or speak on behalf of Kampuchea at any international
forum.

At the start of the thirty-fourth session of the General Assembly, I wish
strongly to reiterate the position of the Government of the Hungarian People's
Republic that it fully supports the statement made by the Minister for Foreign
Affairs of the People's Republic of Kampuchea contained in his message addressed to
you on 7 September 1979 (see A/34/460, annex), and holds that only the delegation
of the People's Republic of Kampuchea designated by the People's Revolutionary
Council of that country to attend the thirty-fourth session of the General Assembly
has the right to represent Kampuchea in international relations. Consequently, the
seat of Kampuchea at the United Nations must be restored to it. Under the
circumstances, the inclusion and discussion of matters concerning Kampuchea in the
agenda of the United Nations without the consent and in the absence of the true
representatives of the Kampuchean people is inadmissible; it constitutes a flagrant
violation of the sovereign rights of that country and is in contravention of the
principles of the United Nations.

I request you to circulate this letter as an official document of the General
Assembly under item 3 of the provisional agenda.

(Signed) Imre HOLLAI

* A/34/150.




